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May 8, 2025 

 

City of Coburg 
91136 N Willamette Street 
Coburg, OR 97408 
Attn: Brian Harmon, Public Works Director 
 
RE: Stallings Lane Wellhouse Notice of Apparent Low Bidder and Engineer’s Recommendation 

for Award of Contract – Intent to Award 
 

The City received the following bids for the Stallings Lane Wellhouse Project on May 06, 
2025. 
 

 Bidder                            Base Bid Total          
             

 
1. HP Civil, Inc.                                                 $   1,332,780.00                    

2. Bineham Construction, Inc.            $   1,375,010.00                    

 
 

I have reviewed all bid packages and found all to be complete and responsive.  
 
I recommend that the contract be awarded to HP Civil, Inc. in the amount of 
$1,332,780.00. 
 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 

Branch Engineering Inc. 

Julie Leland, P.E. 

City Engineer 


